

CRUZIN NEWS-N-VIEWS

Volume 205 Editor: baileybnb@msn.com

OTHG Phoenix website: othg-phoenix.net

November 4, 2020

Officers

President

Ron Boen (701) 240-3550

Vice-President

Larry Besore (602) 818-2405

Secretary

Teresa Way (623) 435-1934

Treasurer

Carol Dalton (602) 421-1224

Board Members

Gary Aden (858) 583-1889 Bob Bailey (480) 747-1943 Jim Dalton (602) 370-9440 John Logsdon (515) 321-7930 Will Myers (602) 714-0802 Larry Way (602) 708-1990

Newsletter Editor

Betty Bailey (480) 747-1202

Merchandise Sales

Mike & Susy Arney (623) 561-8776

Webmaster

Al Turley (604) 209-3681 Email: agt@telus.net

Photographer

Danise Cover (602) 206-0526

Here's a list of your Officers, Board Members and Committee Chairpersons. If you have any questions, suggestions, comments or just want to chat, give them a call.

The Prez Sez:

reetings one and all! Maybe things are finally starting to happen. We had a great run up to Payson a couple of weeks ago. We must have had at least 25 cars. Everybody did a good job of social distancing and the poker run was fun. The drive, as always, was the best part. It's such a beautiful road. By the way, if anyone took pictures of the Payson Invasion please send them to our website editor, Al Turley. He would like to put them on the website.

We also had a putt to Rudy's Country Store & Bar-B-Q. Andy and Dawn Yex set it up and the food was great! They had a separate room for us so it went really well. We had zero east-end members show up but about 20 from the westend made it. We missed the rest of you.

Next week we will be officially meeting in person. Teresa has sent out the meeting place and it sounds like it's going to work. Be sure to bring a chair and whatever you want to eat and drink. Please check your e-mails for specifics.

We will be voting in two applicants to fill the two vacancies we currently have, so after a long, long wait the Murrays and the Judkins will become official members of The Over the Hill Gang-Phoenix!

This is a short message but things are picking up and so there will be more to report soon. See you all at the meeting on November 4th.

Ron

I saw this post on Facebook, and it reminded me of our last meeting:



Upcoming Events

October 30-November 1: NSRA Western Street Rod Nationals; Bakersfield, CA (rescheduled from April 2020)

October 31: Vintage Wings & Wheels Car Show; Falcon Field, Mesa (must be preregistered)

November 7: Stella Artois Polo Classic: Horsepower Element; WestWorld, Scottsdale, AZ

November 20-22: GoodGuys WestWorld; Scottsdale, AZ

December 12: Car Light Parade, 7-8 p.m., for Project Access Family Resource Center, Saratoga Ridge; 1450 E. Bell Road, Phoenix, AZ 85022. Phase 1 & 2 through the apartment complex.

TBD: Winter/Holiday Party at American Legion in Scottsdale will be delayed until Spring/March per the motion at last month's meeting, to be held at American Legion Post 44, 7145 E. 2nd Street, Scottsdale, 85251.

Merchandise Sales: Name tags are available through Mike and Susy Arney, contact information on the front page. They also have OTHG-Phoenix car plaques and "letterman-type" jackets. Please contact them if you are interested in purchasing these items as well as Club shirts.

Gest in grace, Jan Olmstead...

We've lost another dear friend and longtime member, Jan Olmstead. We had traveled on many, many short and long trips with Ron and Jan, one of which was a "short" trip to Del Mar that *only* took us 12 hours! Of course, Jan was always accompanied by sweet Toby, who undoubtedly was waiting on the Rainbow Bridge to welcome his momma. There was much joy and laughter, and we will miss our little Jan. We will cherish our many beautiful memories...until we meet again for another fun cruise.







e are Rick and Debbie Aronson. We moved from Simi Valley, CA in 2011. We have been married for 25 years, and between the two of us we have 3 sons, 5 grandsons and 2 granddaughters, ages 2 months to 17 years; they all live in Simi Valley, California...plus we have our little dog, Buddy.

Since Rick retired from the body shop business in 2008, he's been doing collector car/truck appraisals (SV Appraisals). Deb worked as a construction project manager for 20 years, before starting her own construction permit company. Deb now works from home for Waste Management.

After many, many cars & trucks, we have a '32 Ford 5-window coupe, and 1956 Chevy 2-door post. Rick is a past Los Angeles Roadster member who took care of all LA Roadster products and memorabilia sales. We've been members of the Over the Hill Gang-Phoenix since June, 2014, and have enjoyed the camaraderie of this club. We recently moved to new house in Surprise, with a six-car RV garage, which is west of the 303 and Grand in Surprise.

Over the years, we've cruised across the US several times and Canada for Deuce Days in 2019. This year hasn't been great for car stuff but is looking up with Good Guys coming to town soon.

...Until the next cruise, Rick and Debbie

Call for bios: *Please* write a few paragraphs to introduce yourself to the membership and send to Betty at baileybnb@msn.com. Thanks in advance.

November Birthdays

Jeanine Cruze 11/15
Tom Altgilbers 11/24
Carol Du Bois 11/27
Chuck LaVetter 11/28
Will Myers 11/28

Please let me know if I have missed your birthday and it will be included next time.

If you are interested in buying or selling an item, I will include it in an upcoming newsletter.

Please send to: <u>baileybnb@msn.com</u>.

<u>Cruzin News-N-Views</u> is the official publication of the Over the Hill Gang-Phoenix. Opinions expressed in this newsletter are those of the author and/or editor, not necessarily those of the Club or its members.

All material contained herein is released for publication providing credit is given to the Over the Hill Gang-Phoenix, and/or author and remuneration is made if it is to be used in a profit-making publication.

Articles, suggestions, ideas, etc. are solicited and encouraged for publication and the Editor reserves the right to edit and publish those articles felt to be in the best interest of the Over the Hill Gang-Phoenix.

The <u>Over the Hill Gang-Phoenix</u> is a club made up of owners and operators of pre-1959 vehicles. Its primary objective is to promote the sport of Street Rodding.

The <u>Over the Hill Gang-Phoenix</u> has a Business Meeting on the first Wednesday of each month at Red Devil Italian Restaurant at 3004 East Bell Road, Phoenix, AZ, at **6:30 PM**. Board Meetings are held at Mimi's Café at Desert Ridge Marketplace, 21001 N. Tatum Blvd., Phoenix, AZ 85050 (Tatum between 101 & E. Deer Valley) on the third Tuesday of each month at **6:30 PM**. (Meetings are not being held in these locations during the pandemic.)